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Media Release 
 

 

19 May 2010 

Ulladulla Library reopens 24 May 
 

Shoalhaven City Council will reopen Ulladulla Library on Monday 24 May 2010 following works to clean 
mould and water moisture from the library. 

Council closed the library on 25 March when mould was noticed in a small section of the library.  

Council’s Manager Library and Community Services Noela Lim said that when staff was alerted to the 
mould it was sensible to close the library for cleaning and repairs. 

“We will open Ulladulla library on Monday 24 May and welcome our customers back to the library,” Ms 
Lim said. “We will also have a number of small giveaways to provide to our customers. 

“Council also apologises for the disruptions the water damage has caused for our library users.” 

Following the discovery of the water damage Council moved swiftly to provide full library services 
through our Milton library which was opened for extended hours while Ulladulla library was closed. 

The Council carried out extensive investigations to ascertain the source of the moisture in the roof and 
walls. During the maintenance Council removed water damaged insulation, dried carpet and conducted 
minor works to prevent further water entering the library. 

Ulladulla Library is located on the Princes Highway, Ulladulla, and is open from Monday to Friday, from 
10am to 6pm, and on Saturday’s 9.30am to 2pm 

 

CONTACT: Manager Library and Community Services Noela Lim     (02) 4429 3702 
  


